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1. Preparations for the Seventh Inter-American Specialized Conference on Private International Law


At this meeting the Committee considered a new draft agenda for CIDIP-VII (a preliminary version was presented to the delegations on December 16, 2004).

Ambassador Juan Enrique Fischer, Permanent Representative of Uruguay to the OAS, presented to the CAJP, on behalf of his Government, a document on the need to address and define matters of international jurisdiction as a whole.
/
After a dialogue among the delegations, the Committee decided that, in principle, the topic should be on the agenda of a CIDIP held after CIDIP VII.

2. International protection of refugees in the Americas:  Recent developments

Consideration of this item began with a presentation by the special guest, Dr. Juan Carlos Murillo, Legal Adviser at the Regional Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) in Costa Rica.
The document “International Protection of Refugees in the Americas: Recent Developments” was classified as CP/CAJP-2248/05.  The reference documents for Dr. Murillo’s presentation were distributed under the classification CP/CAJP-2248/05 add. 1.

The delegations thanked Dr. Murillo for his presentation and expressed their support for the work of the UNHCR.


Other delegations expressed gratitude for support received from the UNHCR in implementing the new approaches introduced by the Commissioner for dealing with refugee problems.


Some delegations noted the importance in this area of the Mexico Declaration and Plan of Action to Strengthen the International Protection of Refugees in Latin America, issued in Mexico City on November 16, 2004, at the meeting to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the 1984 Cartagena Declaration on Refugees.


A number of delegations described some of the programs being implemented by their governments to address the various thorny problems of the persons served by the UNHCR, including prevention, protection, comprehensive solutions, and the promotion and implementation of voluntary programs of cooperation among neighboring countries and with international organizations, etc.

Other delegations stressed that governments should be given more support so as to address more intensively the reasons that persons become refugees, are displaced, or are beset by other unfortunate circumstances.


As the dialogue concluded, the UNHCR representative commented that the Commissioner was very concerned about the causes of refugee and displacement phenomena and was working actively on the matter.



As for the Mexico Declaration and Plan of Action, he said those instruments emphasized that the issue should be approached multilaterally and could be properly addressed only if all the countries participated.
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�.	The formal note of the Permanent Mission of Uruguay, entitled “Bases for an Inter-American Convention on International Jurisdiction,” was later published with the classification CP/CAJP-2094/03 add. 6.b.





